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NOTICE DATE:  February 9, 2018 

SUBJECT: PUBLIC MEETING SET TO DISCUSS DISPOSAL OF DREDGED 

MATERIAL IN THE NORTHERN EXPANSION-WEST OF THE 

METRO LANDFILL 

 

MEETING 

LOCATION: 

 

Waste Management of Wisconsin Metro Landfill 

10712 South 124
th

 Street 

Franklin, Wisconsin 53 

MEETING TIME: March 6, 2018, 4:00 to 5:00 P.M. 

CONTACT: Gerald DeMers, 414-263-8594 

 

Milwaukee, Wis. – The Department of Natural Resources (DNR) will hold a public meeting to discuss 

the following proposal: 

Place dredged material (solids removed from the bed of any surface water) from future projects into the 

Northern Expansion- West of Waste Management of Wisconsin’s Metro Landfill. 

 

The existing disposal areas of the Metro landfill are permitted by the department to be used for the 

disposal of dredged materials, under certain conditions. This proposal is to continue to permit the 

disposal of dredged materials, under certain conditions, in the proposed expansion of the site.  The 

Northern Expansion- West will be issued a separate license from the existing disposal areas. 

 

The meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 6, 2018, at 4:00 P.M. at the landfill, located at 10712 South 

124
th

 Street, Franklin, Wisconsin. The meeting will begin with a presentation outlining the proposal.  

Staff with the Department of Natural Resources will be on hand to answer questions and take comments. 

 

The Department is required under s. 289.54(2), Wis. Stats. to hold a public meeting before it can 

approve a request to dispose of dredged materials.  At the public meeting the department describes the 

nature of the requested disposal and solicits public comment.  Interested citizens who cannot attend are 

encouraged to call or write with questions or comments to Gerald DeMers, DNR Milwaukee Service 

Center, 2300 North Martin Luther King Boulevard, Milwaukee, WI 53212, telephone (414) 263-8594.  

All comments must be received by March 9, 2018. 

 

   


